TULLYTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING April 28, 2020

President Nina Chrzanowski called the meeting of the Tullytown Borough Council to order on Tuesday, April 28, 2020 at 7:00 p.m., via telephone conference, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Present at the meeting:
Mayor Cutchineal
Councilman Shellenberger
Councilwoman Kettler
Councilwoman Slemmer
Councilman Pirolli
Councilwoman Gahagan
Councilman Servis
Councilwoman Chrzanowski

Also present:

Thomas J. Walsh III, Esquire, Borough Solicitor
Daniel Doyle, Chief of Police/Emergency Management Coordinator
Dan Pasciullo, Fire Marshal
Michael Sidoti, Tax Collector
Joe McPadden, Borough Treasurer
Nancy Conner, Borough Secretary

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no comment from the public.

COUNCIL MINUTES

March 3, 2020 Council Meeting Minutes--Approval

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 3, 2020 Council meeting, seconded by Mrs. Kettler.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—abstain as he wasn't present

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

The majority of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

April 2, 2020 Emergency Meeting of Council--Approval

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 2, 2020 Emergency Meeting of Council, seconded by Mrs. Kettler.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—abstain as he wasn't present

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—abstain as she wasn't present

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

The majority of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

TREASURER'S REPORT

MONTHLY BILLS

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to approve the bills in the amount of \$52,682.34, seconded by Mr. Shellenberger.

Roll call vote on the motion was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

OTHER EXPENSES PAID IN MARCH/APRIL, 2020

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to approve the other expenses for March/April, 2020 in the amount of \$132,404.85, seconded by Miss Slemmer.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler-for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski-for

The motion carried with a unanimous vote of Council in favor.

RECONCILIATION STATEMENT

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to approve the Reconciliation Statement for March/April, 2020, seconded by Ms. Gahagan.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

COMMUNICATIONS

Mrs. Conner advised that we have received information from the County Board of Elections regarding applications for mail-in ballots for the June 2nd Primary Election.

She advised that residents may view the site: VotesPA.com/ApplyMailBallot which she has indicated on the Borough's government channel and website. Mrs. Conner added that the mail-in ballot application is also located on the Borough website if residents wish to print out, complete and mail into the County.

GENERAL BUSINESS

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT PLAN—CONSIDERATION

Chief Doyle advised that the Emergency Management Plan gets renewed every even number of years. He is asking Council to renew the Emergency Management Plan that we have for 2020.

Miss Slemmer made a motion to reauthorize and approve the Emergency Management Plan, seconded by Ms. Gahagan.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler-for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

AUTHORIZATION FOR POLICE CHIEF/ÉMÉRGENCY MANAGEMENT COORDINATOR SIGNATORY AUTHORITY TO ENTER INTO MUTUAL AID/MOU AGREEMENTS FOR EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT PURPOSES (RESOLUTION #438)

Chief Doyle explained there was a memo of understanding that all of the Police Chiefs entered into during this Covid-19 emergency and he is asking Council to authorize him to have signatory authority on that agreement.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion approve Resolution #438, seconded by Mr. Shellenberger.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler-for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

The motion carried with a unanimous vote of Council in favor.

AUXILIARY POLICE ORDINANCE—AUTHORIZE SOLICITOR TO DRAFT

Chief Doyle advised that the Borough Code allows the Borough to have auxiliary police for our Police force which is a voluntary unit which can assist our Police with anything within the department. He advised that several municipalities have them and they work well---saving taxpayer dollars.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to authorize the solicitor to draft the auxiliary police ordinance, seconded by Mr. Shellenberger.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

LEIGHTRONIX/VIEBIT ANNUAL MAINTENANCE RENEWAL—CONSIDERATION

Mrs. Conner advised that Leightronix is the company that streams our meetings and announcements on the government channel. Mrs. Conner added that the annual maintenance fee is \$1,788.00 which has not been increased since last year.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to approve the maintenance renewal of Leightronix in the amount of \$1,788.00, seconded by Miss Slemmer

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

EARLY DISTRIBUTION OF PROPERTY ALLOCATION BUDGETED AMOUNT; PUBLIC HEARING AND ORDINANCE AUTHORIZATION

Miss Slemmer, Chair of Finance Committee, advised that the Finance Committee discussed proposing to the full Council for discussion considering an advance (partial payment) of \$1,000 on the property allocation gift check that is budgeted for 2020 in order to help residents and businesses during this pandemic. Council has in the past approved the annual distribution of the budgeted amount in the fall.

Mr. Walsh advised that Council usually authorizes an ordinance in September for the distribution of the property allocation check to be mailed in October. He added that due to the pandemic, if Council wishes to do an advance on that, you would follow the same procedure, you would need to do an ordinance at some point. He added if Council wishes to authorize the checks go out before the ordinance that would be okay because Council could ratify by ordinance as this was previously budgeted.

Mr. Servis commented why we don't send the entire amount out. Miss Slemmer commented we are only doing this because of the pandemic. Mr. Servis agreed but said just give the entire amount to them. Miss Slemmer commented because we could collect the interest on the other half of the money. Mr. Servis commented that we aren't receiving that kind of interest.

Miss Slemmer made the motion to make partial payment of property allocation check in the amount of \$1,000. Mrs. Kettler seconded the motion.

Wanda Studley, 46 Stonybrook Drive, Levittown, asked if Council was releasing all or a portion of the property allocation amount. Mrs. Chrzanowski advised they are voting on distributing \$1,000.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski-for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

RESOLUTION #439—TRANSFER OF FUNDS FROM INVESTMENT TO GENERAL FUND—CONSIDERATION

Mr. McPadden explained that since Council approved partial distribution of the property allocation check, we need to transfer funds from the investment accounts to the general fund in the amount of \$650,000.

A motion was made by Mr. Pirolli to approve Resolution #439 to authorize the transfer of funds from the investment accounts to the general fund in the amount of \$650,000. Mrs. Kettler seconded the motion.

Mr. Pirolli asked Mr. McPadden if we are getting any good returns on this money. Mr. McPadden advised we are getting about 1.8%. Mr. Servis commented that we lose 1.8% by sending it out early. Mr. McPadden agreed.

Mrs. Kettler commented that it's not about making money, its about taking care of our residents. Mr. Servis commented that's why he said to give the entire check to them.

ty " " " " or ayright.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

Council voted unanimously in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

ACCEPT LETTER OF RESIGNATION FROM JESSICA KLIGERMAN, BOROUGH CLERK

Mrs. Conner advised that Jessica Kligerman has submitted a letter of resignation, effective March 31, 2020. She advised that Council will need to accept the letter of resignation. Mrs. Conner advised that Jessica has done an excellent job—always helping out others and it has been a pleasure working with her.

A motion was made by Mr. Pirolli to accept Jessica Kligerman's resignation, effective March 31, 2020, seconded by Mr. Shellenberger.

The vote of Council was as follows:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

RATIFY THE AUTHORIZATION OF ADVERTISEMENT OF BOROUGH CLERK POSITION

Mrs. Conner explained that she notified Personnel Committee of Jessica's resignation and due to the Coronavirus pandemic and Council meeting being pushed back to later date, asked if we could start the process so resumes can be reviewed etc.

Mr. Walsh explained her position was Borough clerk which is a non-uniformed, union position. He advised there was process that needed to be followed and Mrs. Conner did so. Mr. Walsh added that when the official hiring needs to be made, that will be done by all of Council.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to ratify the authorization of advertisement of Borough clerk position, seconded by Mrs. Kettler.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

The motion carried with a unanimous vote in favor.

AUTHORIZE LETTER TO BOROUGH RESIDENTS REGARDING FIRE COMPANY

Mrs. Kettler advised that as part of finance committee meeting, there was also discussion regarding the Fire Company and getting a letter together to the residents that will show the financial outlook as to what the Borough has given them over the years. Mrs. Kettler asked for a motion to have her meet with Joe McPadden and Nancy Conner to draw up the letter and mailed out to the residents.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to have Mrs. Kettler meet with Joe McPadden and Nancy Conner to draw up a letter to the residents to show the financial outlook as to what the Borough has given them over the years and mail it out to the residents. Miss Slemmer seconded the motion.

Mr. Shellenberger asked if Council can preview that letter before we vote on it. Mrs. Kettler advised she wanted to get the letter done and out to the residents. Mr. Shellenberger commented he doesn't want his name on a letter he hasn't read yet—he feels it should be written first and then voted upon.

Mrs. Chrzanowski asked Mr. Walsh if that is something we have to do. Mr. Walsh advised that Council can do it either way.

Ms. Gahagan asked when the finance committee met. Mrs. Kettler advised they met in March this year. Ms. Gahagan asked why she didn't have the letter drawn up. Mrs. Kettler advised she volunteered to do the letter at that meeting which basically gives the residents financial information that we have. She added there is no motivation behind this. She added that the spokesman from the Fire Company at the March Council meeting commented that they were getting nothing from Council and nothing from the Borough. She stated this letter is merely to put out what the financial picture has been and what it is going to be for the Fire Company—this is so our residents can make an informed choice and decision on the vote whether or not to increase the fire tax. Mrs. Kettler added this is not political.

Mr. Servis asked Mrs. Kettler if she would put in her motion that after she draws up the letter, Council may review the letter before it is mailed out. Mrs. Kettler advised that she wouldn't have a problem with that but then it will be all over facebook and the debate will happen all over social media. She stated these are the figures that Joe McPadden has.

Mr. Servis suggested that the Borough do the letter. Mrs. Kettler agreed that Joe McPadden and Nancy Conner draw up the letter and send out.

Mr. Pirolli amended his motion to have Joe McPadden and Nancy Conner draw up the letter and send out. Miss Slemmer approved the amended motion.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

Mr. Shellenberger mentioned doing an audit of the Fire Company. Mrs. Kettler advised that will be discussed at another time.

MAY COUNCIL MEETING RESCHEDULED TO MAY 19TH—CONSIDERATION Mrs. Conner advised that the May Council meeting will be rescheduled to May 19th since next week is the regularly scheduled meeting for May. Mr. Walsh added that this meeting will have to be advertised if Council will be holding meeting via teleconference.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to change the date of the May Council meeting to May 19, 2020 and advertise if it will be a teleconference meeting, seconded by Mrs. Kettler.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler-for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; motion carried.

Miss Slemmer removed herself from the meeting at 7:37 p.m.

AUTHORIZE ADVERTISEMENT OF RESCHEDULING OF JUNE MEETING TO JUNE 9, 2020

Mrs. Conner advised that the June Council meeting falls on the rescheduled Primary Election Day, June 2nd. She added that Council will need to authorize a change in meeting date and authorize advertisement of that meeting as well.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to change the June Council meeting to June 9, 2020 in lieu of Election Day being held on June 2nd. Mrs. Kettler seconded the motion.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

The vote of Council was unanimous in favor of the motion.

EMPLOYEES' HEALTH INSURANCE RENEWALS—CONSIDERATION

Mr. McPadden, Treasurer, advised that we have Blue Cross and Blue Shield for the Borough full-time employees. He advised the premiums have been increased by 10%; however, back in March one of our police officers left so it brought the cost back down.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to renew the employees' health insurance, seconded by Mrs. Kettler.

Ms. Gahagan asked if Council is going to replace the police officer that left. It was suggested to discuss at another time.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler-for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

USE & OCCUPANCY INSPECTIONS—STATUS

Mr. Walsh advised that we are asking Council to make slight modification to one of the code provisions which requires a full certificate of occupancy issued for any change of residency which includes the sale of house. He added it is obvious that during this pandemic, the code inspector cannot go inside the house and can only do any inspections from the outside. He commented that it was discussed with the inspector that the inspector will do exterior inspection, issue a temporary use and occupancy permit to allow the transaction to go through and place a condition on that certificate that says they will come back at a reasonable period of time once the emergency is lifted to complete the inspection.

Mr. Servis asked if we would have an escrow account set up for that. Mr. Walsh advised that we don't have escrow set up even for regular U & O inspections. Mr. Servis asked what if they don't comply after the inspection is completed. Mr. Walsh advised that we would not issue a full occupancy permit. They would still have to come back so there would be an outstanding violation.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to authorize the code official to issue temporary certificates of occupancy under Chapter 132, Article I of the Code of Ordinances, certifying to only exterior items, subject to the applicant completing the full certificate of occupancy inspection upon the expiration / removal of the COVID-19 restrictions. Mrs. Kettler seconded the motion.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

POLICE PENSION PLAN—AUDITOR REQUEST FOR BOROUGH RESPONSE

Mr. Walsh advised that the State Auditor General will be conducting audits of the Borough's non-uniformed and police pension plans. He indicated that we have received questions from the State auditor. He explained that one question raised was

about an action that was taken to comply with a point that was raised in an audit some years ago. He added he researched the issue and has a call tomorrow with the State auditor to get some resolution and find out if there is anything more that needs to be done.

He advised the question is whether or not this discrepancy between the police pension plan and the police collective bargaining agreement has been rectified. He said that back in 2016 Council tried to cure this issue but he's not sure if it was properly communicated to the Auditor General's Office.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to have the solicitor respond to the questions with the Auditor General's office as acceptable to Joe McPadden and Nancy Conner. Mrs. Kettler seconded the motion.

Roll call vote was taken:
Mr. Shellenberger—for
Mrs. Kettler—for
Miss Slemmer—for
Mr. Pirolli—for
Ms. Gahagan—for
Mr. Servis—for
Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

The motion carried.

REQUEST TO AUTHORIZE PENSION PLAN ANALYSIS

Mr. Walsh advised that the Pennsylvania Economy League, through their analysis is asking for a valuation to be done of the current funding levels for police and non-uniform pension plan. He added they are asking that in connection with whether they will make a recommendation as to the Borough making a contribution larger than normal to both of those pension plans to get the minimum municipal obligation (MMO) for future years up to the level where the Borough won't have to contribute any of its own money and depend on State aid. He added that past audits indicated that the funds are somewhat in distressed level.

Mr. Walsh advised that the actuary is quoting \$1,000 per plan to do that study. He added that from that study, the actuary should be able to make that recommendation to fund those plans to get the plans in a position so that in the future the only contributions that would have to be made to the plans would be State aid—the

Borough would not necessarily need to put out their own money to meeting the minimum municipal obligation.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to authorize the actuary to do the pension plan analysis with a cost not to exceed \$1,000 for each pension plan; police and non-uniformed. Mrs. Kettler seconded the motion.

Mr. Pirolli commented that he was glad to hear TJ mention the State aid because several years ago that came up and he asked why the Borough can't contribute more to the pension plans and he was told that we would lose the State aid. So he was happy to hear Mr. Walsh's comments.

Mr. Walsh advised that the Pennsylvania Economy League has indicated that and he will make sure that is a prime objective of this study.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Ms. Gahagan—for Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

RETAIN CONTRACTOR FOR REPAIR OF STREET LIGHTS—CONSIDERATION

Mr. Walsh advised that the Borough now owns the PECO lights and poles—when there is a repair to be made we have the obligation to do that. He added that we can hire our current contractor, Armour Electric to do that and Mrs. Conner has worked with them for pricing.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to approve Armour Electric as the Borough's contractor to do the street light repairs since we now own the poles, according to their schedule of rates. Mrs. Kettler seconded the motion.

Mr. Shellenberger commented that Armour Electric was out to repair a street light on Kenwood Drive and they replaced bulb but found out it was the wiring that needed repair. He said PECO should come out to investigate first. Mrs. Conner advised that she spoke with Ted Durand regarding this matter and he advised that the Borough

has to investigate whose issue it is and then call PECO if the repair needs to be done on their end.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

EXTEND TAX DEADLINES FOR MERCANTILE BUSINESS PRIVILEGE TAX AND REAL ESTATE TAXES—CONSIDERATION (RESOLUTION #440)

en garantere para a a

Mr. Walsh advised this resolution would extend the deadline for Borough real estate taxes to be paid at the face amount extended to July 30th and the penalty would kick in July 31st which is consistent with the County real estate taxes—County and Borough taxes are paid at the same time. Mr. Walsh advised this is only for current real estate taxes—this does not affect delinquent real estate taxes.

Mr. Walsh also advised the resolution also indicates that the deadline for Business privilege and mercantile taxes, will be extended to June 15th—once again only for current taxes, not delinquent.

Mike Sidoti, Tax Collector indicated that he asked that the deadline for the business taxes be July 15th. He added that he was under the impression that was agreed upon.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to adopt Resolution #440, with the correction of deadline date of July 15th, seconded by Mrs. Kettler.

Roll call vote was taken:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—for

Miss Slemmer—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

There were no reports.

BOROUGH REPORTS

MAYOR'S REPORT

Mayor Cutchineal advised that he issued 2 proclamations. He congratulated Mary Antolino who resides at the Macintosh Regency on her 100th birthday. He is issuing this proclamation tonight which is to be posted on the government channel and website. He further advised that Senator Santarsiero will be issuing a State proclamation and Congressman Fitzpatrick will be issuing her a congressional commendation as well as a flag that flew over the Capitol.

Mayor Cutchineal also advised he issued another proclamation proclaiming May 3, 2020 as Bells across Pennsylvania Day in Tullytown and calling upon residents and churches at 7:00 p.m. for 3 minutes to ring bells to honor their home town heroes on the battle against Covid-19 and shall resolve to restore the local businesses.

Mayor Cutchineal also wished Joe Shellenberger a Happy 60th birthday.

SOLICITOR'S REPORT

Mr. Walsh advised he had no further report this evening.

COORDINATOR'S REPORT

Mr. McPadden had no further report.

CHIEF'S REPORT

Chief Doyle had no further report this evening.

FIRE MARSHAL'S REPORT

Mr. Pasciullo advised he is anxious to return to work. He commented that it has been pretty slow at the Fire Department—everything has been running normal.

MISCELLANEOUS COUNCIL BUSINESS

Mr. Servis indicated that the Fire company is going to put up the Assistant Chief's car for sale for \$10,000. He added it is a 2006 85,000 miles, lights, siren, ready to go. He feels we should purchase that for the fire marshal and its up to Council. He added

that he has received complaints from the businesses in the industrial park that the fire marshal is driving around and no one knows who he is as the car is not identified.

Mr. Servis made motion to purchase the Assistant Fire Chiefs car for our fire marshal for \$10,000.

Chief Doyle advised that everything is on hold—there is a delay in processing because a lot of the auto manufacturers are building ventilators at this time. Mrs. Kettler commented that she thinks we should hold off on this as well until we see where we are with the virus and the fact that Mr. Pasciullo is really not coming into the office at this time.

Mr. Shellenberger seconded the motion.

The vote of Council was as follows:

Mr. Shellenberger—for

Mrs. Kettler—against

Mr. Pirolli—against

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—against

The vote was 3 in favor; 3 against. Mayor Cutchineal had to vote to break the tie.

Mayor Cutchineal commented that he is against the motion. He added that maybe a few months down the line after this pandemic is over, he will consider, but tonight he is against it.

The motion did not carry.

Mrs. Chrzanowski thanked Chief Doyle who is also our Emergency Management Coordinator for keeping all of us, especially the employees, safe and up to date during this pandemic. She also thanked the employees for working diligently and adjusting to changes made during this time and thanked the Borough residents and businesses for their patience as well. She commented that this has been difficult and trying times for all of us.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Pirolli to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mrs. Kettler. All of Council was in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Conner Borough Secretary